
19-MAR-1997

((LABEL))

DORMANT OIL 

An Emulsifiable Insecticidal Spray

DOMESTIC

READ THE LABEL AND BOOKLET BEFORE USING

REGISTRATION NO. 23944
PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

GUARANTEE:
Mineral Oil    98.5%

Unsulphonated mineral residue   75.0%
S.U. viscosity in seconds at 38'C: 200-215

DANGER     POISON

Distributor:
UNITED HORTICULTURAL SUPPLY

R.R. #2
Dorchester, Ontario

N0L 1G5

NET CONTENTS: 500 mL

5894 02/95

PRECAUTIONS: KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN.  KEEP OUT OF REACH OF
CHILDREN.  Avoid inhalation of spray mist.  Keep product away
from fire, open flame and other sources of heat.  DORMANT OIL may
cause injury to fruit buds if applied too late, not emulsified
properly, or over sprayed.  Avoid spraying during or just prior
to freezing weather or rain.  Do not contaminate food or
feedstuffs.  Do not contaminate streams, ponds, irrigation water
or water used by livestock or for domestic purposes.  Plants
should be sprayed only when in healthy condition.

FIRST AID: This product contains mineral oil.  In case of
swallowing do not induce vomiting.  Call a doctor or Poison
Control Centre immediately.  If on skin, wash with soap and



water.  If in eyes, flush with water and seek medical attention.

STORAGE AND DISPOSAL: 

Keep in original container during storage.  Dispose of empty
container with regular garbage.  Do not reuse.

NOTICE TO BUYER:

Seller’s guarantee shall be limited to the terms set out on the
label and subject thereto.  The buyer assumes the risk to persons
or property arising from the use or handling of this product and
accepts the product on that condition.

97.03.19
((BOOKLET))

DORMANT OIL 

An Emulsifiable Insecticidal Spray

DOMESTIC

READ THE LABEL AND BOOKLET BEFORE USING

REGISTRATION NO. 23944
PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

GUARANTEE:
Mineral Oil    98.5%

Unsulphonated mineral residue   75.0%
S.U. viscosity in seconds at 38'C: 200-215

DANGER     POISON

Distributor:
UNITED HORTICULTURAL SUPPLY

R.R. #2
Dorchester, Ontario

N0L 1G5

NET CONTENTS: 500 mL

5894 02/95

DORMANT OIL



1 Tablespoon - 15 mL 1 Cup - 230 mL

DIRECTIONS FOR USE:

When applied as a clean up spray when trees are dormant, DORMANT
OIL controls overwintering Leafroller, Pear psylla, San Jose
scale, European scale, Lecanium scale, European Red mite, Blister
mite, Rust mite and Currant Aphids on apples, pears, plums,
prunes, cherries, currants, gooseberries, ornamental trees and
shrubs.  Do not use on Beech, Butternut, Colorado Blue Spruce,
Douglas Fir, Hickory, Holly, Sugar Maple, Japanese Maple, Walnut
and Delicious variety of apple.  Mix 20 mL (4 teaspoonfuls) in 1
litre of water and mix thoroughly.

COMBINATION DORMANT SPRAY: DORMANT OIL can be used in combination
with Lime Sulphur for use on fruit trees, roses and deciduous
ornamentals for control of overwintering insects (eggs), Oyster
Shell Scale, San Jose Scale, Rose Scale, black scale as well as
overwintering fungus disease.  Mix 40 mL (8 teaspoonfuls) of Lime
Sulphur plus 20 mL (4 teaspoonfuls) of DORMANT OIL in 1 litre of
water.

TIMING: USE ONLY WHEN TREES ARE DORMANT.  Apply in early spring
when danger of frost is past, before leaf buds show green at
tips.  Wet all parts of trees thoroughly but do not overspray. 
Spray on a mild morning to allow the mixture to dry quickly.  Do
not spray during freezing weather.

MIXING AND APPLICATION: Fill spray half full with water, then add
the recommended amount of DORMANT OIL.  Finish filling the tank
with water and mix thoroughly.  The mixture should turn milky
white indicating good emulsification.  Do not use if the product
does not emulsify or if emulsion breaks.  Prepare fresh spray
emulsion before each use.  Do not store diluted spray.  Hand
sprayers should be shaken from time to time.  A coarse spray is
better for penetration than a fine spray nozzle.  Thorough
coverage is essential for good results.  Spray to point of
run-off.  Respraying or overspraying can cause damage.  If you
are not familiar with a dormant oil spray or in doubt, consult
your Local Government Horticulturist for specific instructions.

PRECAUTIONS: KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN.  KEEP OUT OF REACH OF
CHILDREN.  Avoid inhalation of spray mist.  Keep product away
from fire, open flame and other sources of heat.  DORMANT OIL may
cause injury to fruit buds if applied too late, not emulsified
properly, or over sprayed.  Avoid spraying during or just prior
to freezing weather or rain.  Do not contaminate food or
feedstuffs.  Do not contaminate streams, ponds, irrigation water
or water used by livestock or for domestic purposes.  Plants
should be sprayed only when in healthy condition.



FIRST AID: This product contains mineral oil.  In case of
swallowing do not induce vomiting.  Call doctor immediately.  If
on skin, wash with soap and water.  If in eyes, flush with water
and seek medical attention.

STORAGE AND DISPOSAL: 

Keep in original container during storage.  Dispose of empty
container with regular garbage.  Do not reuse.

NOTICE TO BUYER:

Seller’s guarantee shall be limited to the terms set out on the
label and subject thereto.  The buyer assumes the risk to persons
or property arising from the use or handling of this product and
accepts the product on that condition.

******************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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